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GHOST COMPANIES SCHEMES 

There are important international efforts that deal with abusive tax schemes. These efforts, 

however, should focus more in the misuse of offshore companies, created or used with the 

purpose of declaring fictitious operations or to deliberately disguise the true nature, value and 

location of its economic activities or to hide its beneficial owners1. 

These efforts should be taken into account by the UN Tax Committee, especially those related 

to automatic exchange of information and technical assistance. 

This Committee may propose a new standard of automatic exchange of information on the 

beneficial ownership of companies to be generally adopted. Such standard would especially 

help countries, where tax regimes use the accrual principle to determine the corporate income 

tax base, complimenting the automatic exchange of information on financial accounts.  

Additionally, the United Nations Committee could implement capacity building and technical 

assistance programs on these tax schemes, building upon similar initiatives already undertaken 

and sharing good practices. 

There also may be contributions to other areas of work of the Committee, such as transfer 

pricing and tax treaties. 

Developing countries 

Many developing countries, especially those with small economies, do not always count with 

a sound regulatory system, reliable information or long-standing institutions. These 

shortcomings, together with a lack of “tax culture” of some economic agents, appear to produce 

a higher degree of aggressiveness in the use of ghost companies to reduce taxes, compared to 

such use in other countries. Moreover, tax problems arising from the informal sector, inherent 

to developing countries, are not only confined to small enterprises but to large players that use 

international schemes. 

Therefore, the work on this issue may take into account that the use of ghost companies may 

be more aggressive in less developed countries, approaching evasion and crime, whereas in 

more developed countries such use may be less aggressive, approaching abuse and elusion in 

a more sophisticated fashion. 

These circumstances suggest, together with the mandate2 of the UN Tax Committee, that a 

focus in this issue is needed to compliment current areas of work, which may be more 

                                                           
1 Ghost companies. 
2 “[…] (ii) Provide a framework for dialogue with a view to enhancing and promoting international tax cooperation 

among national tax authorities; (iii) Consider how new and emerging issued could affect international 

cooperation in tax matters and develop assessments, commentaries and appropriate recommendations; […] (v) 

Give special attention to developing countries and countries with economies in transition in dealing with all the 

above issues”. 



 


